

Leicester Forest East, Kirby Muxloe and Glenfield Newsletter

September 2021

News

Beat Surgery -

This month saw PCSO Calum joined by PCSO Niko conduct a beat surgery at Morrison's focusing on the Hate Crime survey. This was a really positive event with lots of local residents dropping by and speak with us. We are planning further events like this at Morrison's after speaking with the community champion at the store.



Nursery visit -

PCSO Calum and PCSO Kurk visited Lullabies Nursery in Glenfield. It's great to get back to engaging with nurseries & schools like this. We showed them round the van & told them a little bit of what we do. Some excited faces always brighten up the day. If any other schools or pre-schools would like a visit drop us an email on the address at the bottom of the newsletter.



Moving on to pastures new -

After many years on the beat we say good bye to PC Mike Payne as he changes beat to join the Fosse Villages beat team.

Later this month we will get a new PCSO on the beat. We will introduce them in next month's newsletter.



More News from Leicestershire Police

Further current news from Leicestershire Police can be viewed by visiting our website - https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals

Crime in you area

https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/leicestershire-police/leicester-forest-east-kirby-muxloe-and-glenfield/ is a website that provides crime statistics where you live.

CRIME UPDATES

#YouSaidWeDid

Please find below updates from your local beat team in relation to the priorities you have raised via Neighbourhood Link:

You Said - Anti-Social Behaviour

We Did – Patrols have continued in areas identified as hotspots with people in the area spoken to and engaged with. We have worked with Blaby District Council to issue sanctions to those involved in committing ASB.

You Said - Vehicle Crime

We Did – Over the last month your beat team have targeted area most effected by vehicle crime and continue to conduct enquires where crimes have taken place.

You Said - Road Safety

We Did – Parking issues still remain an issue on the beat with an increase in reports being made to us. Please be mindful when parking not to cause an obstruction to the road or pavement. Worst case scenario your vehicle could be towed away.

You Said - Residential Burglary

We Did – Last month we there was a burglary in Kirby Muxloe with great work by local officers and our CID department identified 2 suspects who have since been arrested. Targeted patrols remain in place across the beat.

Neighbourhood Link – Have you signed up?

We want to encourage as many people as possible to sign up to our community messaging system, Neighbourhood Link. You will receive regular emails keeping you up to date about local policing issues, good news stories, crime prevention advice, witness appeals and local events.

It is very easy to do and free! Register at www.neighbourhoodlink.co.uk

We are always happy to hear from you. Please email us at hinckleyandblaby.npa@leicestershire.pnn.police.uk or call 101.

Your Beat Team

Sgt 248 Jess Harper



PC 4706 Jodie Neal



PC 4258 Dave Gilbody



PCSO 6641 Calum Loades

